NEWTON TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING March 31, 2021

<u>Members Present</u>-- Scot Haan, Karen Lilik, Steve Sartori, James Norton, Bob McMinn and Gary Martenson.

Absent: Gregg Raino

Meeting called to order at 7:32 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance to Flag.

General Meeting

Minutes: Lilik motioned to accept the minutes of the January 27, 2021 and special meeting of February 3, 2021, 2nd by Sartori. Motion voted, all in favor, Martenson abstained.

New Business:

Gralinski Subdivision: Surveyor Eric Kyttle was present with a sketch plan for a property owned by the Gralinski family on Newton Ransom Blvd. It was explained to the surveyor that there was a zoning hearing regarding this property being subdivided back in 2015 and was never continued. Mr. Kyttle stated that he will relay the information to Mr. Gralinski.

Abington Rotary: Mr. Hambrose presented the township with the mass gathering permit application for the annual fireworks at the Abington Heights Middle School for Friday, July 2nd with a rain date of Saturday, July 3rd. Everything remains the same as years past and again, they are requesting that the fee be waived. Motion by Martenson to grant the mass gathering permit and waive the fee, 2nd by Norton. Motion voted, all in favor.

Unfinished Business:

SAPA: The SAPA hearing will be on Monday, April 12, 2021 before the Newton Township Board of Supervisors.

Public Input: None

Being no public input, motion by Norton to adjourn at 8:20PM, 2nd by Lilik. Motion voted, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Francine Fawcett.